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DRAFT

United States Environmental Protection Agency

EPA Docket Center (Air Docket)

U.S. EPA West (6102T)
Room B-108

1200 Pennsylvania Ave, NW

Washington, DC 20460

Attention: Docket ID No. OAR-2002-0056
RE: Proposed Utility Mercury Reductions Rule
Dear Administrator Leavitt,

I am writing to you on behalf of the Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC) in response to EPA’s request for comments on the proposed Utility Mercury Reductions Rule. MWAQC strongly supports controls on utility mercury emissions. However, MWAQC does not believe that the regulatory alternatives proposed in the Utility Mercury Reductions Rule sufficiently protect public health. MWAQC urges EPA to instead adopt the mercury controls advocated by the Ozone Transport Commission (OTC).
MWAQC is the Clean Air Act Section 174 entity certified to prepare regional air quality plans for the Washington DC-MD-VA non-attainment area. Its membership includes local elected officials from throughout the region, state air and transportation agencies, and state legislature representatives. MWAQC does not usually comment on matters involving hazardous air pollutants. However, it is our understanding that EPA intends to move this rulemaking forward concurrently with EPA’s proposed Interstate Air Quality rule.  The relatively weak level of reductions proposed by the proposed mercury rule do not account for the full extent of co-benefits achievable under a multi-pollutant strategy, nor do they drive further reductions needed to achieve maximum control technology levels. As this rule is linked to the utility NOx controls that will form an integral part of the Washington region’s 8-hour attainment strategy, MWAQC feels compelled to comment.
Last month, MWAQC sent you a letter supporting the Ozone Transport Commission’s proposal for multi-pollutant controls on electric generating units. After reviewing the proposed Utility Mercury Reductions Rule, MWAQC continues to believe that the OTC’s multi-pollutant proposal is the best alternative for developing mercury regulations that are protective of public health.

MWAQC is concerned about a number of aspects of the proposed Utility Mercury Reductions Rule. First, the Maximum Available Control Technology (MACT) proposal does not require sufficient reductions. Secondly, the proposed cap-and-trade programs create a risk of mercury “hot spots”, exposing sectors of the population and environment to the continued risks resulting from large quantities of mercury deposition. Implementation of the OTC proposal would alleviate these concerns. Third, the “step-down” caps proposed under the Section 111 cap-and-trade program allow too much time for compliance, unnecessarily delaying emission reductions. Finally, EPA’s cap-and trade approach for mercury should not include a provision for banking mercury allowances. 
The staff of MWAQC and the air agencies of Maryland, Virginia and the District of Columbia wish to work closely with EPA on the critical goal of achieving clean air for the Washington region. We ask you to consider our comments in your review of the proposed Utility Mercury Reductions Rule. 

Sincerely,

Thomas Dernoga, Chair
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